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This week, we will continue to offer in-person Masses at 7:30 am
Monday-Saturday, at 5:00 pm on Saturday, and at 8:00 am and 10:30 am
on Sunday. Reservations are required for all Masses, links to sign-up are
below.

We will still live-stream Mass from St. Gertrude Church at 10:30 am on
Sundays, using Facebook Live! Please click HERE to be connected to our
parish Facebook page. After Mass, we will upload the video to our
YouTube channel and post the link on our website.

Mary Clare Barker, our Music Minister, has created a song sheet for use
at home with lyrics for music for the 10:30 am live-streamed Mass HERE.
All the lyrics are also available at the bottom of this e-mail.
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From Father Rich Bulletin for the
14th Sunday in
Ordinary Time

Our reopening for public Masses went very well

last weekend -- thanks to the many volunteers
who have done such great ministry in setting up 7 I5
before each service, welcomed every

parishioner, and went through the health and
safety protocols, and the clean-up team who

cleaned every pew surface and the bathroom
after each service.

We are still in need of volunteers as we go

forward. This is going to become more critical as

weeks go on so we don't start burning out the What to

Expect and
Do When
Coming Back

volunteers who have been doing so much
already. Please consider volunteering for these
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new ministries. From now on, having gone
through our first weekend successfully, we can
now accommodate up to 150 at each Mass or
service.



“‘When is.....?" Like everyone else, all of us in the Rectory office are still
wondering when there might be more clarity about when certain things will
be allowed to resume. Then, each time we think we have a clearer answer,
we see a surge in COVID-19 cases in some parts of the country, fear a
surge here in lllinois, and continue to wonder, “When is....?”

Recently, we received word that meetings of up to 50 people could resume.
But once you read the protocols on how these meetings could take place, it
is clear -- unless you have a very large outdoor space with great acoustics,
etc. -- meetings with 50 people really aren’t yet resuming. We’ve been
dealing with a similar situation with the members of the staff. In theory, they
might be able to return for the parts of their job that require them to be here
in the offices. But mostly they will continue to be working from home.

This is also the situation with any members of your household who are in
school. It now seems most schools are planning on re-opening for the fall
term. But no one yet seems clear exactly what that will mean. In some
cases, we hear of schools that will do some in-classroom teaching with
another portion being done electronically, and others trying to do all in-
person teaching and some doing all-e-learning.

| think it is safe to say until there is either a very effective medicine(s) to
treat the virus, and/or until we have an effective vaccine, we will all be living
with this kind of uncertainty. Depending on which experts you listen to, even
if there is an effective vaccine ready by early January, it may take many
months for the production of enough of the vaccine to change our behaviors
and we return to something like we were used to.

Which is a long way to get to this: we really have to keep working on our
patience and our tolerance! And it is especially important to remember that
none of us is being singled out for particular punishment in all this. We are
all in the same boat! So please practice kindness, understanding, tolerance,
and patience. Practice love!

As we settle into this “new normal”, please continue to remember all those
who are in need of special help -- whether it is food, financial assistance,
housing help, employment aid, medical care, and any other kind of help a
fellow human being may be deprived of at this time. In a special way, please
be aware of how many people of color and those without documents are
much more vulnerable in times like these. Special contributions to Catholic



Charities, Care for Real, our Refugee Committee, any of the Black Lives
Matter groups, our Archdiocesan immigration ministries -- all of these could
use additional assistance to continue their efforts.

| hope everyone has a great week! It is summertime! Enjoy it in whatever
new and wonderful ways you have figured out work for you and those you
love.

What to Expect and Do When Coming
Back to Church

What to

Readings for Sunday, July 5

Reading 1: Zec 9:9-10
Thus says the LORD:

Rejoice heartily, O daughter Zion,
shout for joy, O daughter Jerusalem!
See, your king shall come to you;

a just savior is he,



meek, and riding on an ass,

on a colt, the foal of an ass.

He shall banish the chariot from Ephraim,
and the horse from Jerusalem;

the warrior’s bow shall be banished,

and he shall proclaim peace to the nations.
His dominion shall be from sea to sea,

and from the River to the ends of the earth.

Responsorial Psalm: Ps 145:1-2, 8-9, 10-11, 13-14
R. (cf. 1) I will praise your name forever, my king and my God.
| will extol you, O my God and King,

and | will bless your name forever and ever.

Every day will | bless you,

and | will praise your name forever and ever.

R. I will praise your name forever, my king and my God.
The LORD is gracious and merciful,

slow to anger and of great kindness.

The LORD is good to all

and compassionate toward all his works.

R. I will praise your name forever, my king and my God.
Let all your works give you thanks, O LORD,

and let your faithful ones bless you.

Let them discourse of the glory of your kingdom

and speak of your might.

R. I will praise your name forever, my king and my God.
The LORD is faithful in all his words

and holy in all his works.

The LORD lifts up all who are falling

and raises up all who are bowed down.

R. I will praise your name forever, my king and my God.

Reading 2: Rom 8:9, 11-13

Brothers and sisters: You are not in the flesh; on the contrary, you are in the
spirit, if only the Spirit of God dwells in you. Whoever does not have the
Spirit of Christ does not belong to him. If the Spirit of the one who raised
Jesus from the dead dwells in you, the one who raised Christ from the dead
will give life to your mortal bodies also, through his Spirit that dwells in you.
Consequently, brothers and sisters, we are not debtors to the flesh, to live



according to the flesh. For if you live according to the flesh, you will die, but
if by the Spirit you put to death the deeds of the body, you will live.

Gospel: Mt 11:25-30

At that time Jesus exclaimed: “I give praise to you, Father, Lord of heaven
and earth, for although you have hidden these things from the wise and the
learned you have revealed them to little ones. Yes, Father, such has been
your gracious will. All things have been handed over to me by my Father.
No one knows the Son except the Father, and no one knows the Father
except the Son and anyone to whom the Son wishes to reveal him.

“Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened, and | will give you rest.
Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for | am meek and humble of
heart; and you will find rest for yourselves. For my yoke is easy, and my
burden light.”

Growing_in Faith: Come to Me

“Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened,

and | will give you rest.

Take my yoke upon you and learn from me,

for  am meek and humble of heart;

and you will find rest for yourselves.

For my yoke is easy, and my burden light.” (Matthew 11:28-30)

If you, like me, are a Boomer who grew up in the midst of the post-Vatican Il
explosion of folk song-style church music, you most likely immediately hear
the melody of Gregory Norbert's Come to Me folk song as soon as a lector

proclaims this passage from Matthew.



The composer, at that time a member of the Benedictine Weston Priory, first
published this song in 1971. What | didn’t realize then is something | have
recently learned from watching re-runs of the TV series, Glee. This song is
really a mashup, a mix of two songs. Norbert juxtaposes the refrain from
today’s Matthew passage, with verses based on Psalm 23. And I'm glad
that he did. Because as | re-read this Matthean passage in the light of
today’s pandemic and the pressing issues around racist policies and
practices that the Black Lives Matter movement has spotlighted, | am
appalled.

Thinking about God putting yokes on any of us is problematic. Has God
burdened us with the yoke of coronavirus and racism? If so, | want another
God. The first verses of Norbert’s Psalm 23 paraphrase, though, can temper
this alarming vision of such a cruel God: “You are my shepherd | shall never
be in need. Fresh and green are the meadows where you give me rest.
Beside peaceful waters, you restore my true self. There you lead me to walk
in the path of new life.”

May the shepherding God of mercy remove all yokes from today’s heavily
burdened and truly bring them new life.

~ Eileen D. Crowley for Growing in Faith

Parishioner Guidelines for Attending
Mass in Church

The church is now open Monday through Saturday for 7:30 am Mass.
Weekend Masses are 5:00 pm on Saturdays and 8:00 am and 10:30 am on
Sundays.

Here are some pointers everyone will need to be aware of as we return:

o For all church activities, including services/Masses, the only entrance
will be the Granville (handicap access) door.

o Everyone will need a reservation for coming into church. Sign up
for weekday Masses HERE and weekend Masses HERE or you can
call the Rectory office at 773.764.3621.



Registrations must be entered at least by 3:00 pm the day before the
weekday service/Mass you plan to attend. Registration for weekend
Masses must be entered by 3:00 pm on Saturday.

If your name does not appear on the registration list, you will be asked
to wait outside. If fewer than 50 people are in attendance at the
beginning of the service, you will be admitted.

Everyone must wear a mask. If you do not have a mask when you
arrive, one will be provided. (Only exceptions are for medical
conditions.)

Leave home early enough to allow for the check-in procedure.

You must not exhibit any signs of COVID-19 related illness (fever of
100.4 degrees or above, cough, shortness of breath, sore throat,
chest tightness, extreme fatigue, loss of sense of taste or smell,
diarrhea, muscle aches, or headaches) or had exposure to anyone
with these symptoms.

Once you are admitted, your temperature will be taken with a non-
touch electronic thermometer and you will have your hands sanitized.
Then you will be checked in and an usher or greeter will take you to a
seat. (Those living in the same households can sit together.)
Everyone in church is expected to maintain safe-distancing protocols
by observing the markings on the floor and in the pews which give
directions for spacing and traffic flow.

Weekend Masses take place on Saturday at 5:00 pm and at 8:00 am
and 10:30 am on Sunday. Once we are confident we have our
protocols down and things are operating smoothly, we can have from
15-20% of our capacity at any Mass, 125-150 people.

Even when public Masses start, we will continue to live-stream the
10:30 am Sunday Mass as we have been doing.

If you are 65 or over, and/or have any health condition that leaves
your health in any way compromised, please stay home! As Cardinal
Cupich reminds us, during this pandemic time, missing Mass is not a
sin!

We very much look forward to welcoming everyone back to church! Please
feel free to contact the office or any member of the parish staff with any
questions. We remember each of you in prayer every day! Please pray for
St. Gertrude parish and all those who are suffering in any way.

Click Here to Sign up for Weekday Masses



Click Here to Sign-up for Weekend Masses

Parishioner Guidelines for Visiting the

Rectory

The St. Gertrude parish office is open Monday through Saturday from 9:00
am-1:00 pm. The office will be closed on July 3 and 4.

After July 6, the Rectory office will be open from 9:00 am-5:00 pm
Monday-Saturday, and 9:00-1:00 pm on Sunday.

We ask that all visitors follow these regulations:

The office is open by appointment only. Appointments may be made
by email to stgertrude1420@stgertrudechicago.org or by phoning
773.764.3621.

We will accept only one appointment at a time so we can observe

social distancing requirements of being six feet apart. There will be
social distancing markings in the front hallway. If more than one
person needs to be present for the appointment, please inform the
office of the number of people so that appropriate social distancing
procedures may be observed. We suggest a limit of four people.
Visitors must not exhibit any signs of COVID-19 related illness (fever
of 100.4 degrees or above, cough, shortness of breath, sore throat,
chest tightness, extreme fatigue, loss of sense of taste or smell,
diarrhea, muscle aches, or headaches) or had exposure to anyone
with these symptoms.

Visitors must wear masks or face coverings.

Visitors must use hand sanitizer upon entering and exiting the
building. Hand sanitizer will be provided.

Requests such as new parish registrations, changes in parishioner
address or phone numbers, Mass or prayer intentions, scheduling,
etc. should be made by phone or email.

Please make an appointment only if a face-to-face meeting is
absolutely necessary. If you are dropping off checks or documents,
please put through the mail slot at the Rectory door on the west side
of the building between Granville Avenue and the alley. If what you are



dropping off is too large to fit through the mail slot, please notify the
Rectory to make further arrangements.

Lectors, Cantors, Set-

up/Greeters/Clean-up Teams,
Musicians, and Music Planned for This
Weekend

Mary Clare Barker, our Music Minister, has created a song sheet for use at

home with lyrics for music for our live-streamed 10:30 am Mass this Sunday
at 10:30 am HERE.

This weekend, our cantors will be:

o Saturday, July 4 at 5 pm - Denise Goodman
e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Carol Ann Munro
e Sunday, July 5 at 10:30 am - Dana Sullivan, cantor; Jay Lamble, guitar

Please note, we ask that those attending Mass in person do not sing
as there are concerns singing may spread germs further than six feet.

Our readers this weekend are:

o Saturday, July 4 at 5 pm - Jayne Deiters
e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Rob Sierzega
e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Troy McMillian

Our set-up team this weekend is:

o Saturday, July 4 at5 pm - TBD



e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - TBD
e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Patrick Robinson, Dorothea Tobin,
Michael Kowalsky

Our greeter team this weekend is:

o Saturday, July 4 at 5 pm - Hallie Burhoe and Carol Ann Muro

e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Barb Daly, Carol Ann Munro, Debbie
Kern, Michelle Kuehlhorn, Nancy Kuhn

e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Dan Kilelea, Ginevra Clark, Carol Ann
Muro, Hallie Burhoe, Debbie Kern, Michael Kowalsky, and Patrick
Robinson

Our clean-up team this weekend is:

e Saturday, July 4 at 5 pm - Lynette Kucharski

e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Debra Novak

e Sunday, July 5 at 8:00 am - Thomas O'Brian and maybe Troy
McMillian

We still need other volunteers to fill teams for greeting/ushering, set-up, and
clean-up. For safety reasons, volunteers should be between 18-64 years of
age and not have conditions that would put them at risk for negative
outcomes from COVID-19 infection (immunosuppressive therapy, heart or
lung disease, cancer, etc.)

If you would like to participate on a team, please download this form and

email it to Kevin Chears at kchears@stgertrudechicago.org and include
your preferred e-mail and telephone number.




St. Gertrude Parish Cloth Mask Project -
Masks to be Available for Purchase at
the Rectory Beginning July 6

Beginning July 6, we will have 20 masks available for purchase at the
Rectory. Please keep in mind the new safety protocols in place for visiting
the Rectory outlined in the above article. They have been sewn by Kadidja,
the single mother of two who we've sponsored since she arrived from the

Central African Republic, and a gifted seamstress. This is a win-win - she
lost her job when we went on lockdown for the pandemic, and we all need
masks.

At present, Kadidja has committed to creating 30 masks per week. The
cloth masks cost $5 each. If you'd like to place an order, click
here: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0845a5ab2cab9-cloth.

Payment can be submitted by check (make payable to Catrine Guzik), Zelle
(audraeisin2@hotmail.com), or Venmo TogetherWeAreStrong.

You will be called or texted (state in the comments how you want to be
contacted when placing your order) when your masks are ready to be
picked up.

If you would like some tech support, please contact Pam Horan-Bussey at
773.315.3290.

Sign Up to Vote by Mail

Due to COVID-19, voters are encouraged to use Vote By Mail or Early
Voting before Election Day on November 3, 2020.

Any Chicago voter may apply online now to Vote By Mail ahead of the

November 3, 2020 Election. No reason or excuse is needed to Vote By Mail.
Chicago voters who apply online between now and September 24 will be
among the first to receive ballots. Ballot mailings will begin Sept. 24-Oct. 5.

Chicago voters who apply online to Vote By Mail will receive emails:



 In the days that follow their online application, to confirm that the
online application has been received and processed;

¢ When the ballot is being mailed to the voter -- with a unique link to a
system to track the ballot through the US Postal Service;

* When the Vote By Mail "Ballot Return Envelope" is received by the
Election Board; and,

* When the Vote By Mail "Ballot Return Envelope" has been approved
for counting -- or if there is a question or problem with your Ballot
Return Envelope.

If you are unable to apply online, the Election Board also will be sending
Vote By Mail applications and postage-paid return envelopes in late July to
all voters who have voted in any election(s) since Nov. 2018 and to any
voters who have registered for the first time or updated their registrations
since March 18, 2020.

For more information about voting by mail, please click HERE.

Ways to Help Our Parish: Text to Give,
GiveCentral, PayPal, Archdiocese Link,
and Amazon Smile

We have set up a "Text to Give" option through GiveCentral. Parishioners



are welcome to text the word Donate to 1.773.741.9505 to make a donation
via phone.

The Archdiocese has an online giving option via the Archdiocesan website.

You simply click on the link and it takes you to the website. Once there, you
determine if you want to contribute via a credit card or a checking account.
You fill out the form, including selecting the parish to which the contribution
is going, and the money will be electronically debited. The site offers options
for amounts and the frequency of the contribution.

To access our PayPal link, please visit our parish website and donate from
there.

Visit smile.amazon.com and select St Gertrude Parish as your charity of

choice. From then on, connect to Amazon through smile.amazon.com and

St. Gertrude will automatically benefit as your charity of choice.

For more information on text to give or to sign up for online giving, please
email Art Blumberg, Director of Parish Management and Facilities, at
ablumberg@stgertrudechicago.org. He will be happy to help in any way he
can.

Click here to go to GiveCentral

Click here for PayPal (via our website)

Donate via the Archdiocese website

2020 Theology on Tap Series: “Voices
on the Periphery”

The Young Adult Ministry Engagement began its 2020 Theology on Tap
series. This year’s series, “Voices on the Periphery,” will focus on social
justice topics, highlighting the work of local community organizers.



Gatherings will take place online to observe social distancing guidelines.
Guest speakers for the series include:

Wednesday, July 8: Josh Goralski, founder and CEO of Unlocking
Communities, a nonprofit that seeks to empower individuals and
communities in Haiti to unlock their economic potential through
entrepreneurial ventures. Goralski, an active parishioner at Old St. Patrick’s
Parish in Chicago, will discuss the work of Unlocking Communities, how it
relates to the mission of the Church, and how we can all be missionary
disciples.

Wednesday, July 15: Luana Lienhart, OFS. Lienhart has worked in social
services and ministry in varied settings in the Chicago-metro area. Lienhart
will lead a discussion on how faith in God helps one to find joy in difficult
times.

Wednesday, July 22: Rev. Ed Shea, O.F.M. Fr. Shea, a priest at St. Peter’s
Church in Chicago, will discuss his parish’s ministry for the homeless and
what it means to be Catholic today.

Wednesday, July 29: Wayne Smith, a convert to Catholicism from Judaism
and Atheism. Smith will share his journey to the Catholic Church, how
becoming disabled changed his life, the Church’s role in supporting persons
with disabilities, and opportunities to expand its impact.

For more information, visit https://pvm.archchicago.org/theology-on-

tap/2020-series-voices-on-the-periphery.

Daily Scripture Readings




Our website has links to the daily readings for Masses HERE. (Scroll down
the webpage to see the readings.)

Here is the list of readings for this for parishioners that prefer to look them
up:

Monday, July 6: Hos 2:16, 17b-18, 21-22; Ps 145:2-9; Mt 9:18-26
Tuesday, July 7: Hos 8:4-7, 11-13; Ps 115:3-10; Mt 9:32-38

Wednesday, July 8: Hos 10:1-3, 7-8, 12; Ps 105:2-7; Mt 10:1-7
Thursday, July 9: Hos 11:1-4, 8e-9; Ps 80:2ac, 3b, 15-16; Mt 10:7-15
Friday, July10: Hos 14:2-10; Ps 51:3-4, 8-9, 12-14, 17; Mt 10:16-23
Saturday, July 11: Is 6:1-8; Ps 93:1-2, 5; Mt 10:24-33

Sunday, July 12: Is 55:10-11; Ps 65:10-14; Rom 8:18-23; Mt 13:1-23 [1-9]

Mass Intentions

Mass Intentions

Monday, July 6: 7:30 am - Connie Urlacher +

Tuesday, July 7: 7:30 am - Lucille Kilkus +

Wednesday, July 8: 7:30 am - Larry Swoboda +

Thursday, July 9: 7:30 am - Communion Service

Friday, July 10: 7:30 am - Glenn Martin +

Saturday, July 11: 7:30 am - Purgatorial Society; 5:00 pm - Bart McKee +
Sunday, July 12: 8:00 am - Parishioners of St. Gertrude; 10:30 am - Mary
Matthei +

(+ indicates the person is deceased)




Please Pray for Our Parishioners and

o Walter Bradford
o Ester Bugler

¢ Aida Calvopina

» Maggie Callaway
¢ Anne Collins-Dole
o Geraldine Clark
e Connie Cool

» Mary Fitzgerald
e Lucia Hall

e Gina Heidkamp
o Maria Hertl

e Bernice Kiedysz

Friends

Eva Kot

Karey Myers

Don Piven

Charley Scantlebury
Richard Seitz
Peggy Stoffel

The Sullivan family
Ruth Timmons
Elinora E. Tolentino
Norma E. Viray
Marie Wielgosz

Lyrics for July 5, 2020

Gather Us In by Marty Haugen

Verse 1: Here in this place new light is streaming, now is the darkness
vanished away, See in this space our fears and our dreamings,
Brought here to you in the light of this day.

Gather us in the lost and forsaken, Gather us in the blind and the lame;
Call to us now, and we shall awaken, we shall arise at the sound of our
name.

Verse 4: Not in the dark of buildings confining, not in some heaven, light
years away, but here in this place the new light is shining, now is the
Kingdom, now is the day.

Gather us in and hold us forever, Gather us in and make us your own;



Gather us in all peoples together, fire__ of love in our flesh and our bone.

Psalm 145: 1 will Praise Your Name by Marty Haugen
| will praise your name, my King and my God. | will praise your name, my
King and my God.

The Prayer of St. Francis by Sebastian Temple

Make me a channel of your peace. Where there is hatred, let me bring your
love. Where there is injury, your pardon, Lord, and where there’s doubt, true
faith in you.

Make me a channel of your peace, where thee’s despair in life, let me bring
hope. Where there is darkness only light, and where there’s sadness ever
joy.

Oh Master, grant that | may never seek. So much to be consoled as to
console, to be understood as to understand, to be loved as to love with all
my soul.

Make me a channel of your peace. It is in pardoning that we are pardoned,
in giving of ourselves that we receive, and in dying that we’re born to eternal
life.

Ubi Caritas by Laurence Rosania

Refrain: Ubi caritas et amor, Deus ibi est. Ubi caritas et amor, Deus ibi est.
Verse 1: We gather together in the love of Christ; let each one be glad in
him and rejoice. Our God is alive, the God of love is near; so love one
another with a heart sincere. (to refrain)

Verse 2: We, the many, become one body as the Spirit binds,

And we seek to be one in Christ and one in heart and mind.

Let all quarrels, all division, all our conflict cease;

Then will Christ truly dwell among us as our Lord of Peace. (to refrain)
Verse 3: Then, joined with blessed, filled with hope and grace,

Dear Lord, in great glory may we see your face.

Our joy none can measure, joy that knows no end,

Resounding from endless age to age. Amen. (to refrain)

Sing of the Lord’s Goodness by Ernest Sands

Verse 1: Sing of the Lord’s goodness, Father of all wisdom, come to him
and bless his name. Mercy he has shown us, his love is forever, faithful to
end of days.

Refrain: Come, then, all you nations, sing of your Lord’s goodness,



melodies of praise and thanks to God. Ring out the Lord’s glory, praise him
with your music, worship him and bless his name.

Verse 2: Power he has wielded, honor is his garment, risen from the snares
of death. His word he has spoken, one bread he has broken, new life he
now gives to all. (to refrain)
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